
THE HAPPENINGS THIS WEEK 
JUNE 30th, 2021 

              I can do all this through the Lord who gives me strength. -Philippians 4:13 

 
PRAYERS AND CELEBRATIONS 
Sue Sidney. Pray for Marc Hall 
Karen Bowker prayers for our grandson’s friend who was in a car accident 
Debra Longoria prayers for my neighbor who lost his 92 year old mother, Betty Blair 
Gigi Baggerman Heermans. Prayers of celebration, my beautiful Jozi Lou is 14. 
Charles Bland. Prayers of celebration that we will be able to come together in Church once again next week. 
Clunie Van Rensburg. Asking for Prayers for the People of South Africa, Covid is really bad there now. Nursing 
homes are under lock down again.   
Prayers for my Mom in a nursing home, not being able to see family. 
Glenda Morrison. Please continue Praying for my health issues. 
Margaret McClintock. Pray that our elected officials learn to work together. 
Martha Orr.Please Pray for my dear friend Marita who died ten days ago and for her daughter Sylvia. 
 Barbara and Ron King prayers for the death of their brother-in-law Donald Tondre: Prayers for Barbara’s sister 
Charlotte that God will provide comfort and peace on this loss.  
Prayers of sympathy for Lauren and Jeff Shoup on the loss of their baby from a miscarriage at 14 weeks 
Prayers of healing for Julie Hohle’s sister Tia Barnard, who has been in and out of the hospital multiple times 
the last few weeks 

Sterling Hartman  prayers for brother, Richard Hartman, suffering from sciatica. 
 

RE-MEMBER WITH CARDS AND PRAYERS 
Please remember to contact these folks and others  

during these weeks with cards, calls, notes of some kind.  Those in care facilities are NOT currently able to 
have visitors so are needing a little extra TLC…… 

Mona Cannell 
1606 Carriage Hills 
Trl 
Cedar Park, 78613 

Andy Carver 
109 Estrella Crossing 
#101 
Georgetown, TX 78628. 
512 350 6705   

Marilyn Hartman 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   

Cedar Park, TX 78613 

Cynthia Lawrence 
The Springs Rehab 
1500 Cottonwood Creek 
Cedar Park, TX 78613 

737.843. 7011 (new!!) 
 

Myrl McKellar 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   
Cedar Park, TX 
78613 
512.966.3063 

myrlpointe@yahoo.com 

Diann Russell 
1503 N Woodstone 
Cedar Park, 78613 
512.496.8794 

 dhjr99@yahoo.com   

Lillian Smith 
The Pointe 
450 Discovery Blvd   

Cedar Park, TX 78613 

Marsha Venable  
2112 West Riviera Drive 
Cedar Park, TX 78613 
512.257.9698 
 

Adalid Verastegui 
700 Spring Brook Lane 
Leander, Tx 78641 

Holly Laughlin 
13213 Fawn Valley Dr. 
Cedar Park, Tx 78613 
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.CALENDAR  
THURSDAY JULY 1ST 
9:30 am Membership Care and Hospitality meet 
10:00 am Methodist Reading Club begins discussion of Gum Moon via Zoom 
SATURDAY JULY 3RD 
2-4 pm Sanctuary Open House 
SUNDAY JULY 4TH 

      10:00am Worship In Person    
MONDAY JULY 5TH 
6:30 pm Trustee’s meeting 
TUESDAY, JULY 6TH 

       9:30am   Service of Morning Prayer led by Pastor Peter via Zoom (email Peter to attend)  
10-10:30a HCCM food collection in the Parking Lot ..600 W Park   
10:00am   Bible discussion group via Zoom  
WEDNESDAY JULY 7TH  
8:30 am RED SHIRTS  Zoom  contact Dave Sidney dsidney@aceweb.com  
THURSDAY JULY 8TH 
10:00 am  Methodist Reading Club discussion of Gum Moon  

    Please check the calendar on our website…….. as it is changing often  . 
 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES    BE THE LIGHT 
  
 Sunday, June 27- Saturday, July 3rd UMARMY Mission Trip- please keep our entire team in prayer:  that 

we may grow in Christ and bring hope to our clients that they may experience God's blessings through our 
team. 
 Sunday, July 4th - all IN PERSON worship!  Whoot!! 
SAVE THE DATE:  Sunday, July 25th - Mission Celebration with church-wide potluck after worship.  We 
will share pictures and stories of our time in Corpus Christi 
   
WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT FOR UMARMY: 
sponsoring a YOUTH for $250 (especially one of our novice YOUTHS) or our adult volunteers  

• if you prefer to buy items - supplies needed • paint roller covers (got loads of handles just need the 
covers) • drop clothes • paint pan liners  

• Cash for supplies while we are on the trip - there is always some unknown items we have to buy to do 
the tasks    

• Every dollar will make an impact both on the YOUTH and the clients as we serve as the Hands and 
Feet of Christ. Please contact Pastor Suzette with questions or to let her know you are supporting the 
mission financially to help with planning (suzette@cpfumc.org 

 
 
 
 
 

mailto:dsidney@aceweb.com
mailto:suzette@cpfumc.org


 
 
HILL COUNTRY COMMUNITY MINISTRIES 
 

 Bob Bowker who is at the Church parking lot from 10:00 until 10:30 on 
Tuesdays for anyone who would like to drop food off, which he will then take up to HCCM.  There is a box on 
the front porch of the church for donations also.  Any questions please give me a call,  Bob cell 512-771-1680      
The CPFUMC donations to HCCM for 4th week of June were;  
Food / Health Care 
This week    65 pounds 
YTD    2,697 pounds 
We also had an assortment of household goods and clothing to donate to the Thrift Store. 
 
 
 

CHURCH HAPPENINGS 

 
Church family, it is time to come home. 
 
We planned the restroom renovation, and then the ice storm came. So the renovation turned into a restoration.  
What a colossal mess? 



If you did not get a chance to stop by during the Open House, there is a beautiful surprise for your eyes.  The 
tile floors, the bright new colors, the restrooms, down to the kitchen sink are all so beautiful.  It makes your 
heart feel good.  The sanctuary is unbelievable. 
I want to express my sincere thanks to all the trustees who worked endlessly on this project.  And each of you 
for your prayers and donations, which made it possible.  
 
The doors are open again!  Beginning Sunday, July 4th, we will hold one service at 10:00 a.m.  The service 
will be available in-person as well as live-streamed.  Please take all personal precautions you feel are needed.  
Masks and a hand sanitizer will be available for your use if you desire. 
 
Until further notice, we will not hold the 8:30 a.m. outdoor service. 
 
Sunday School and other groups are encouraged to begin meeting.  Please contact your instructor for time and 
location. 
 
We need to let our neighbors know we are alive, well, and thriving.  Do you remember National Night Out?  
This year Cedar Park is celebrating Tuesday, August 3rd, in the evening hours.  Please see the article later in 
this publication and let me know where you can help. 
 
The Doors Are Open, 
Carolyn Smith 
Council Chairman 
 
“ 

 

 
 
From YouTube or Facebook, you can make notes of your attendance, prayer requests, and make other 
comments.  Our live stream team makes sure we stay in touch with you. 
 
 

 

BOOK CLUB  
If you are interested in joining us on Thursdays  to read and discuss the book (a 

2021 UMW Reading Program selection) please email Pastor Peter. 

Several copies of the book are available for $22, or you can download the book 

to your Kindle for $6.49. 

 … 
 



 

 

 



  
 

 

   

   

    

PROJECT TRANSFORMATION 

Hello PT Volunteers, We are super excited to be back in person this summer! Reading Buddy & Dinner 
Volunteers are needed! Read at any of our 5 Site Churches: 
 
Austin: Leander UMC & FUMC Georgetown 
Rio Grande Valley: El Divino Redentor UMC, McAllen 
San Antonio: Northern Hills Ministry Center & Westlawn UMC 

In Person Reading Buddies: 
Caring volunteers are needed to read with children in grades 1st-6th, one-on-one, each day for 30 minutes per 
child (you will read with more than one child most days). Volunteers can sign-up for one day or multiple days 
throughout the summer, and no prior experience is needed! All Reading Buddy volunteers are required to be 
fully vaccinated, need to pass a criminal background check, and will need to complete an online training prior 
to their first shift.  

Intern Dinner Volunteers: 
Volunteers are needed to provide dinners to our dedicated interns in our 3 geographies throughout the 
summer, as well as for all PT interns during training week in June. This is a great opportunity to serve, 
encourage, and get to know the young people who are making a difference! Meals will be delivered/served at 
PT's housing facilities in each geography. 

Reading Tester Volunteers: 
Current or retired educators are needed to complete simple running records and surveys with children 1st-6th 
grades in PT’s summer camp program. Volunteers will be assisting to collect pre and post-reading data. 
Background check required for all volunteers 18+, online reading tester training required before first volunteer 
session.  

View all the dates and sign-up via https://projecttransformation.givepulse.com/group/238923-Project-
Transformation-Rio-Texas 

 

HILL COUNTRY COMMUNITY MINISTRIES (HCCM) 

Laces for Leander (athletic shoe / sock drive) 

 

It is time for the HCCM annual athletic shoe / sock drive. The distribution of shoes will be July 31st. However, 

the drive to seek athletic shoes / socks donations is beginning now. 

To refresh your memory, since there was not an athletic shoe / sock drive last year due to Covid, let me 

explain what this is all about. 

Each year HCCM conducts this drive to aid students who attend the Leander ISD schools and are registered at 

their school to receive free or reduced lunches. These students will come to HCCM on July 31st and get to pick 

out a pair of athletic shoes / socks both girls and boys at no cost to them or their parents.  

https://projecttransformation.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=895f43a2c0c3ee1e97c2403b8&id=20353e51f5&e=1e2c4d2be1
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The schools encompass all grades Kindergarten through 12th grade. For ease of figuring this means 

approximately 5 years old to approximately 18 years old. 

HCCM (not the recipients) is emphasizing that the athletic shoes be name brand. It is their belief that this 

benefits the students physically as well as emotionally. Physically, as these should will provide for an extended 

length of wear. Emotionally, these shoes will put them on an emotional level with the other students who own 

such shoes as a matter of course. 

What are name brand shoes? Some examples are; Nike, Reebok, Converse, Adidas, Vans, and Under Armor. 

 

How can you participate?  You can purchase a pair / pairs of athletic shoes or socks and leave them in the 

cardboard box at the front of the Sanctuary building and I will get them to HCCM. Another option is that you 

can drop them off at my house (603 Victoria Cove Cedar Park. A third option is to let me know via text or e mail 

(512-771-1680, bob927bowker@gmail.com) and I will arrange to pick them up. 

How large is this effort? In 2019 HCCM gave away over 700 pairs of athletic shoes / socks. The objective this 

year is for 1,000 pairs of athletic shoes / socks.  

It is desirable to obtain the shoe donations as early as we can so HCCM will know how many shoes they need 

to purchase to make sure they have enough for everyone. 

Thank you, in advance, for all of you who participate. 

 

The First United Methodist Church at 12th and Lavaca downtown needs help finding candidates for their PT 
Communications Manager role.  
 
They do allow for flexibility in working at home and also have an onsite preschool. Feel free to check it out if 
interested or pass along to anyone who might be! 

https://fumcaustin.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/06/2021-Communications-Manager-Job-Description-For-

Posting.pdf  
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